BARTON IN FABIS
PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Barton in Fabis Parish Council held on
Thursday 8™ September 2016 at 7:35 p.m. in Barton Village Hall

PRESENT

Councillor Allan Kerr (Chairman), Bill Harrison (Vice Chairman, Diane Harrison and Helen
Fletcher.

IN ATTENDANCE
Bev Angell (Clerk)

Apologies were received from Julian Coles, Rushcliffe Borough Councillor Stuart Matthews and
County Councillor Andrew Brown

1020.

1021.

1022.

1023.

1024.

1025.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Minutes of the meeting held on 12 " May 2016 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND CODE OF PRACTICE.

No declarations were made.

CLIFTON PASTURES

Still no action on the outline planning application.

PLANNING APPLICATION : LITTLE LUNNON.

No objections to the application, although some concerns were expressed that the property
could ultimately be subdivided.

FLOODING ON RECTORY PLACE.

Concerns had been expressed by a resident on Rectory Place over flooding of the road
following recent heavy rain. It was unclear as to where the storm water flowed to, which was
thought to be a neighbouring land drain. In the past the Parish Council had met the cost of
clearing out one of the drainage dykes. The matter has been referred to Borough and County
Councillors to see whether anything further can be achieved.

A 453 ENFOCEMENT OF SPEED LIMIT.

Between Mill Hill Roundabout and Crusader Roundabout the speed limit is 40 mph, which is
not being respected. This causing safety issues to traffic entering and exiting Green Street. It
was agreed that the Clerk refer the matter to Nottinghamshire Police, with a request that
enforcement action be taken on the speed limit and that the Highways Agency be asked to
consider additional signage.



1026.

1027.

1028.

DOG NUISANCE CHESTNUT LANE.

It was reported that a dog at a property on Chestnut Lane had a dog that was causing a nuisance
to neighbours by barking and howling over an extensive period of time. Requests to the dog’s
owner had been unsuccessful. It was agreed that approaches be made to the RSPCA and the
ward councillor to escalate the matter with Rushcliffe Borough Council.

FINANCE.

The clerk circulated a statement expenditure and income against the current year budget
covering the period until the end of August 2016, the contents of which were noted.

Cheques totalling £787.05 were approved for payment.
FINANCE.

The date of the next meeting is 8 November 2016
The meeting closed at 8:55 p.m



